Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
CREATIVISION MEDIA
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Six, announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, June 4, 2019, 6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.

PLACE: Legion Park, Community Room, 6447 NE 7 Avenue Miami, FL 33138

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Six, will hold a public hearing to provide information about the recommended improvements to State Road (SR) 934/NE/NW 79 Street Project Development & Environmental (PD&E) Study (FM Number: 4106464-22-01) from NW 13 Court to N Bayshore Drive in Miami-Dade County, Florida. The hearing will begin as an open house at 6:30 p.m. with a formal presentation at 7 p.m. People attending the hearing can review project displays and speak one-on-one with project team members. Written statements or exhibits submitted at the hearing, emailed, or mailed and postmarked by Thursday, May 16, 2019, will become part of the official hearing transcript. 

The draft project documents and other information will be available for public review from May 17, 2019, to June 14, 2019, during hours of operation at these three locations: 

Arcola Lakes Branch Library, 8240 NW 7 Avenue, Miami, Florida 33150, Phone: (305)694-2707

Little River Branch Library, 160 NE 79 Street, Miami, FL 33138, Phone: (305)751-8689

FDOT District Six, Room 6251, 1000 NW 111 Avenue, Miami, FL 33172, Phone: 1(800)435-2368 

The environmental review, consultation, and other actions required by applicable federal environmental laws for this project are being, or have been, carried-out by FDOT pursuant to 23 U.S.C. § 327 and a Memorandum of Understanding dated December 14, 2016, and executed by FHWA and FDOT.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Project Manager Auraliz Benitez, P.E., Department of Transportation, District Six at (305)470-5471; in writing at FDOT, 1000 NW 111 Avenue, Miami, Florida 33172; or by email at Auraliz.Benitez@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Hong Benitez at (305)470-5219 or in writing: FDOT, 1000 NW 111 Avenue, Miami, Florida 33172, email: Hong.Benitez@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Project Manager Auraliz Benitez, P.E., Department of Transportation, District Six at (305)470-5471; in writing at FDOT, 1000 NW 111 Avenue, Miami, Florida 33172; or by email at Auraliz.Benitez@dot.state.fl.us.
